
 

January 7, 2025     

To Our Dear Valued Patients, 

After practicing dentistry for nearly forty years, I have decided to retire. I want to thank each of you for 

entrusting me with your dental health needs, not only as patients, but as friends. I have enjoyed seeing 

many of your families grow up, pursue careers, and raise families of their own. I feel truly blessed to have 

known so many wonderful people. 

Therefore, following a lengthy search, and thoughtful consideration, Dr. Sophia and I are very pleased to 

introduce Dr. Diane Flexsenhar who will be taking over our practice. She is absolutely wonderful and 

shares all our values and philosophy with grace, dedication, compassion and skill. A proud Navy wife and 

mother of two energetic boys, she earned her DDS degree from the University of Texas Health Science 

Center at San Antonio in 2009. She is also a member of the Academy of General Dentistry. While Dr. 

Flexsenhar will be at the helm, Dr. Sophia and the rest of our team will remain with the practice and will 

continue providing the exceptional care you have always known. 

Dr. Flexsenhar, affectionately known as “Dr. Flex” is a skillfully gifted and talented dentist. She is gentle, 

compassionate and values maintaining the family traditions and atmosphere we have always had here. 

With over fifteen years of experience, she has mastery of various additional procedures which allows you 

the opportunity to complete more treatment in house, versus being referred to other specialty offices. 

Some of these services include comprehensive restorative care, smile makeovers, Invisalign, therapeutic 

Botox, sleep apnea and TMD appliance therapy, root canal therapy, surgical extractions with bone graft, 

and dental implants. During the transition and my final tenure over the next few months, we will introduce 

as many of you as possible to Dr. Flexsenhar.  

I must confess that my decision to retire comes with some sadness, as I will miss you. It wasn’t just about 

dentistry, but about all the good relationships and experiences. Thank you for your trust and friendship 

over these many years.  

Dr. Sophia and the rest of our team are excited to be working alongside Dr. Flexsenhar and are confident 

you will welcome her just as we have. During the seamless transition, you can expect to see the same 

faces as always. 

Warm regards, 

Dean J. Phass. DDS                                                         


